NORTH HAMPTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Minutes - April 10, 2007

1) ROLL CALL

Present when the meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. was Chris Ganotis, Chairman, John Peterson, Treasurer, Lee Brooks, Shirley Carter, Brian Chevalier, Alternates Philip Thayer and Lisa Wilson, and Selectmen Representative Emily Creighton. *Patty O’Connor arrived later as indicated.
a)
Election of Officers

Prior to the nominations, Chris told the members that he researched the question, and alternates cannot serve as an officer.  

After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted that Chris be appointed as Chair of the Commission.  Chris accepted the nomination and appointment with appreciation. 

After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted that John be appointed as Treasurer.  John also accepted the nomination and appointment and expressed his appreciation for the support he has received since assuming the position.

After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted that Lee be appointed as Vice-Chair. Lee accepted the nomination and appointment, stating his willingness to learn and assist.

2) CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES – March 13, April 3 and 4, 2007
· March 13, 2007

After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted with Emily abstaining, to approve the minutes as presented.

· April 3, 2007
After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted with John, Emily, and Philip abstaining to approve the minutes as presented.

· April 4, 2007
After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted with John, Brian, Emily, and Philip abstaining to approve the minutes as presented.
3) TREASURER’S REPORT – March 2007

Report was reviewed as provided.  John is looking at current CD rates in anticipation of the expiration dates of the existing CDs.  He is still researching depositing some of the Capital Reserve No. 8 funds into higher yielding money markets and CD accounts.  After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted to invest, depending on rates, up to $50,000 of the Capital Reserve No. 8 funds, presently in the Citizens Bank Checking account, into money market or CDs.  After a motion, duly seconded, it was voted to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.

4) NEW BUSINESS

a)
NHDES Standard Dredge and Fill Application


54 Ocean Blvd., Map 001, Lot 129


Proposal to extend existing drainage system on Route 1A

John Chagon of Ambit Engineering and Bob Gray of Gray Construction were present for the application.  The proposal captures or traps the water from perimeter drains around the house, preventing it from entering the basement; gravity feeds it to the tank and ultimately pumps it to the proposed drainage system. John explained that this proposal to install one new catch basin and tie into the existing catch basin and drainage on the west side of the property is preferred by the State.  There will be 1980 square feet of impact to the tidal buffer zone.  (*Patty arrived at this time). John told the Commission that DES and Shoreland Protection personnel have been apprised of the application.  He explained that DOT is allowing the drainage hook-up to the existing drainage.

Chris indicated that he would contact DES to let them know the Conservation Commission has been apprised of the application.  Members refrained from comments pending action from DES.  

5)
NH FOREVER UPDATE


Public Hearing April 17

After the legally noticed public hearings on the two parcels (Jenkins and UCC), the Commission will reconvene for a regular business meeting to take action resultant from the hearing.

6)
OTHER BUSINESS

a) Colin Gagnon – Eagle Scout Project Update; Liability letter

Members reviewed the draft agreement prepared by Attorney Michele Peckham for Jane Kent Rockwell to sign.  The agreement allows appropriate signage, and protects and absolves the property owners and the Town from liability issues. Colin will contact Ms. Rockwell for her signature.

b)
Update on Conservation Parcels inventory

Chris Kane Report on Inventory and Stewardship Plan

Review of status of parcels needing further attention
The report contains a map identifying all one thousand conservation acres in North Hampton.  Members discussed the parcels with ownership anomalies that require either signatures and/or recording.  Attorney Michele Peckham’s opinion letter regarding the Winterberry Subdivision approved plan was distributed and discussed.  Members agreed the land slivers are not desirable from a conservation standpoint and decided not to pursue placing them in conservation. After a motion, duly seconded, it was unanimously voted to send the Planning Board a letter, attaching Michele Peckham’s opinion letter dated April 5, 2007, indicating the Winterberry Subdivision conservation land is not in active conservation.  Said motion also indicating that the Conservation Commission has neither monitoring nor stewardship responsibilities.  

c)
Webster at Rye

Members discussed whether North Hampton conservation land abuts the proposal.  Next meeting is scheduled for April 11 at the Rye Elementary School.  If the Commission receives legal abutter notification, representatives will attend the appropriate meeting.  The Commission agreed to keep apprised of the proposal and advise each other accordingly.

d) Pending Legal Matters
· Boies Preserve encroachment

The building inspector will be seeking a court order to move the building with machinery, as the owner of building subject to the encroachment- has not responded to the 3-4 attorney letters already sent.



· GFI Greystone Monitoring Fees 

Chris has sent letters to the Planning and Zoning Boards to let them know that the Commission has not received the one-time monitoring donation.  He requested that neither Board take any action on GFI’s continued application until the donation has been received.  Chris suggested using bond money if necessary.

7)
CORRESPONDENCE


Londonderry Conference

Anyone interested in attending should let Chris know.

8)
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Jim Kierstead inquired about Colin’s Eagle Scout project and the agreement from the landowners, which allows people to traverse the land on the trails.  Chris explained the liability waiver that Colin will have signed and that Colin still needs to build the access across the footbridge.  Mr. Kierstead complimented the Commission for doing a good job.

Chris thanked the Board of Selectmen for signing the 57 Woodland Road conservation easement.  This easement will be recorded and held by the South East Land Trust.

Brian, Patty and Stan were recently re-appointed by the Selectmen for another three-year term.  Thank you Brian, Patty and Stan!

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Janet Perkins

Secretary
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Disclaimer: Minutes prepared pursuant to NH RSA 91-A:2,II. They will be approved by a majority vote of the Conservation Commission at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


